Hello Friends,
It has been a challenge to keep up with the quickly changing procedures associated with Group Records coming from WSO, but as with any challenge, there is also a great deal of excitement!
WSO is still working on re-creating a database and search engine that can accommodate the differences involved in the Electronic Groups records.  The changes they are making to their database are extensive.  I have a couple of updates to pass along to you.  
The first is that I now have the access to make all changes to any of the Electronic Groups in our Area.  Going forward, just like in-person meetings, if you have any changes or corrections that need to happen with your Electronic Group, please contact your DR, who will contact me.  OR, if you do not have a DR, please contact me directly.
Second, you may have noticed that if you search for any of the Electronic Groups that are registered in our Area, you will not find them on WSO’s website.  I received an update last week that the testing of the updated Geographic Search engine is complete, and WSO will be rolling it out within the next few weeks!  Very soon we will once again be able to search for Iowa’s Electronic Groups on the WSO website!  
The Group Records department at WSO has a great deal on their plate right now with all the changes they are working through.  There are groups in our Area who are sending their Group Record changes to WSO directly, which is creating more work for them, and in turn, making more work for me in trying to keep WSO’s and Iowa’s records identical.  Please help me take this work load off of WSO and do the job you elected me to do.  Groups, notify your DR of any changes to your groups.  DR’s contact me with those changes.  Groups, if you have changes to make and you do not have a DR, please contact me directly.  I’m here to help!
Humbly yours in service
Libby W
Iowa AGRC
grouprecords@iowa-al-anon.org
